
Olivehurst Public Utility District 

Agenda Item Staff Report 

Meeting Date: 05/21/2020 

Item description/summary: 

Consider awarding design contract of the South County Water and Sewer Infrastructure projects to 
RFP respondent(s). 
Last board meeting, the board approved the publishing of two RFPs, one for water infrastructure 
design and one for sewer infrastructure design. On May 12th, we received one proposal each for 
water and sewer design. However, the lone sewer design proposal included an alternative approach 
that would combine the two proposals (from water and sewer) into one. All firms that were listed in 
the two separate proposals have agreed to work under one proposal should OPUD choose to go this 
route. This comes with some significant cost savings. The two proposals separately would cost a total 
of right around $4 million, while the combined approach lowers the cost to ~$3,464,000. In addition 
to the cost savings, a single proposal streamlines the design into one set of bid/construction 
documents, reducing the likelihood of conflicts and change orders. I would therefore recommend we 
go with the combined proposal approach for this design.    

 

Fiscal Analysis: 

The $3,464,000 cost would be paid by part grant, part loan from the YWA.  

 

Employee Feedback 

Positive 

 

Sample Motion: 

Award the design contract of the South County Water and Sewer Infrastructure projects to Jacobs 
Engineering Group according to their combined proposal listed in their proposal appendix.  

Prepared by: 

Christopher Oliver, Public Works Engineer 

 

 






























































































































































































































































































































































